ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
December 9, 2019
Mayor Norman E Johnson convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, December 9, 2019 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Paul Groth, Michael Juhl, Jason Squier, Ben Walk, and Rose Krahenbuhl answered roll call.  Police Chief Lance Schutjer, Water/Wastewater Superintendent Lonnie Hillman, Street Superintendent Justin Gooder, Gary Fossey, Chris Maiers, Karen Robertson, Charlotte Meitner, Bob McNutt, Myrna Jorgensen, Robyn Knowlton, Keith Horgen, Sam Heimer, Luke Porisch, Jan Horgen, and Bill Trygstad-ZRT were also in attendance.

Groth presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve the consent agenda, which consist of minutes from November 4, 2019, payment of bills, November 2019 financial reports, and approval of liquor license for City Limits, Thymeless Treasures limited wine, and ownership change for Sportsman’s Lounge, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Mayor Johnson expressed his Thanks to the Citizens and the Council for the past two years and wished the best for the new Mayor and Council.  He also reminded the audience that this is a meeting for the Council and they are only there to observe.  They are given a chance to make comments at the beginning of the meeting otherwise they should raise their hand and wait to be called on.

Robertson thanked Keith Horgen for all the time he spent on the Christmas lights and for serving on the committee.  Bob McNutt thanked those going off the Council for their service and requested that the next Council get infrastructure repair plans in place and out for bids as soon as possible.

Engineer Trygstad presented pay estimate No. 4 which was approved at the last meeting to reduce the amount of retainage down to $6000 and approve payment of $5603.33.
Police Chief Schutjer reported that he has been working on some ordinance issues. Squier presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve Ordinance 2019-32 Adding Nuisance Abatement Fee to the fee list and on roll call vote aye five. Chevy truck has been purchased.  Working on getting it equipped and will put the Impala out for bid.
         
Water, Waste Water Superintendent Hillman shared his work report.  Hillman will work with new committee on getting plans in place for sewer and water line repairs.

Municipal Superintendent Gooder shared his report.  Gooder will be having surgery and will be out on medical leave for a couple of months.   Gooder updated the Council on what we currently have for on-call help to assist with snow removal during this time. An ad will be placed in the paper advertising for on-call help. Gooder also shared information about lighting out in Industrial Park.  Gooder will get more information and recommendations from Alliant. 
 
Superintendent Hillman talked to the DNR about the issues with the lagoon, and it is kind of a grey area when it comes to adding housing.  Developer can submit plans for DNR to approve.
Voltmer did not make it up to meet with Municipal Superintendent Gooder on the electrical issues on 4th street yet.  Poles are done but will not be installed until spring.

Woods talked to Steinberg about the issue with leak by library stairs, and he said that the heat tape on the roof and keeping the gutters free of leaves should take care of the problem.
        
Nothing to report on the flashing overhead light.

Schutjer is working with City Attorney on the Vicious Animal Ordinance.



Krahenbuhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the appointment of Zach Krahenbuhl to the voluntary fire department.


Concern was brought up about building in the Central Business Commercial district being used as residential properties. A meeting will be set up with the Planning and Zoning Committee to review the zoning.

Walk presented a motion, seconded by Squier to not renew the uniform contract with Aramark that expires in January, and on roll call vote ayes five.
There was discussion about snow removal of city owned alleys that are open.  It was determined that these should be

plowed all the way through.
Concerns were brought up about response time of power outages with Alliant not having a local office.  The Mayor will contact Alliant and share these concerns.
Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to approve the same contribution that was given to Sportsman’s for the Catalyst Grant of 100% tax abatement for five years on the increased value, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Woods shared changes in the Budget process and reminded council that it’s time to start thinking about budget items.

City Clerk Woods swore in Keith Horgen as Mayor, Myrna Jorgensen, Chris Maiers, and Sam Heimer as Council members.  Their term will begin January 1, 2020.  Woods thanked the outgoing Mayor and Council Members for their service.
       Meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m.        
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